
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 21, 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
I want to update you on the new web portal established by the Ontario government, to help students 
continue to learn while schools are shut down, due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
The new portal, launched yesterday by the Ontario Ministry of Education, is called Learn At Home. You 
can find it at https://www.ontario.ca/page/learn-at-home and on our website at www.st-clair.net  You can 
expect to hear from your child’s school in the very near future. 
 
As a reminder, all schools currently remain closed until April 5.  If the Ontario government announces an 
extension to the shut down, we will notify you immediately.  
 
Please continue to follow the advice of the governments of Ontario and Canada and our public health 
professionals, as we all do our part to limit the spread of the COVID-19 virus. 
 
Sincerely, 
Deb Crawford 
Director of Education 
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